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KLEINFELDER


DRAFT
	Wade Geistweidt and Robert Boswell with Kleinfelder continued observation of the Vitruvian Park Phase 1D project for the Town of Addison.  Austin Bridge and Road crews are foreman by Arturo Gonzales, George, and Derek Dodson. These crews consist of 10 people, 7 pieces of equipment, and numerous hand and power tools.  Austin first and second crews worked together today on the Bella Lane and Ponte Ave Bridges.  This work included continuing to grind the welding level up smooth on the arches at the Ponte Bridge.  Austin painting subcontractor was onsite to perform sandblasting on the sidewalk at the Bella Lane Bridge. 


 Kleinfelder Wade Geistweidt, and Robert Boswell met with Clay Barnett with the Town of Addison, Amanda Lara with Halff and Associates, Derek Dodson of Austin Bridge and Road, Nick Jacob of UDR, and Don Gandy of Scott Derr Painting.  This meeting was to discuss the several issues that have cause for concern from all parties.  The first issue discussed was the quality of the painting application and how all the zinc primer coat was not being cover up.  This also led into the visible paint roller marks through the application.  The next issue discussed was the amount of cosmetic welding and grinding being performed to address the appearance issues.  It was decided by all parties involved that Austin Bridge and Road, and Scott Derr Painting would perform a mock up on the Bella Lane Bridge arch.  This mock up serve as a reference point for all parties on the Ponte Bridge once approved.  The Ponte Bridge would then also serve as a mock up for the Bella Bridge.  Mr. Boswell suggested that Austin Bridge and Road, and Scott Derr Painting needed to sand the entire right arch to remove the rough and unpleasant appearance.  After sanding and cleaning was performed a second intermediate coat should be applied to properly coat this arch.  The discussion also lead to adding a clear coat to the arches to attempt to get more life out of the first coating of the arches.  Mr. Barnett asked Ms. Lara to speak with Mr. Boswell and get his recommendations on what kind of material should be used as a clear coat.  Mr. Boswell also performed an anchor profile on the left arch on the second weld seam from abutment # 2.  This anchor profile measure 1.5 mils.  This area appeared to be very smooth and would have problems with paint adhering properly.
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